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FOR DISCUSSION AND/OR DECISION 
 

 

The purpose of this report is to update the HWK Board on recent and planned activity by the 

Mental Health Task Group (MHTG) 

 

The Board is requested to note the content of this report.  
 

 

This report concerns the following Mental Health Task Group priorities: 
 

 Support for Thrive Kingston (Kingston's Mental Health Strategy - since 2017/18 - ongoing) 

 Enter & View of Tolworth Hospital Community Service (from 2017-18) 

 Review of Kingston iCope Service (2018/19) 

 Review of young people's transition from CAMHS to Adult Services (2019/20) 

 Provision of EUPD Services (2016/17) 
 
Support for Thrive Kingston 
A meeting was had on 9th April with representatives of Richmond and Kingston CCG (R&KCCG) to 
review objectives for Thrive Kingston as we move from year 2 to year 3. Chief Officer HWK has 
written to Royal Borough of Kingston (RBK) and R&KCCG requesting the identification of three 
major intended outcomes each, to track over the next 2 years. A meeting on 16th May has 
identified a draft performance dashboard as a desirable product and work to develop one is 
underway. Engagement with the Lib Dem administration at RBK was also discussed as a means to 
drive progress. 
 
Following a meeting to agree responsibilities and reporting processes with Time to Change, A Time 
to Change Steering Group meeting was held on 10th April and a Focus Group on 17th April. 
Discussions with RBK have prompted a proposal to develop a local process for recruiting champions 
to circumvent the problems in sharing personal details arising from the National process, attributed 
to GDPR. RBK are working on this. 
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Enter & View of Tolworth Hospital Community Service 
A copy of the published E&V report was provided to the new Service Manager at Tolworth, Shaun 
Hare, seeking an update on the recommendations. It was discovered that Shaun Hare had been 
replaced by another interim, Paul Moorey. Paul Moorey declined to attend the Tolworth Hospital 
stakeholder meeting and did not provide an update. However, a permanent Clinical Manager has 
been appointed – Melissa Ellison – who starts on 28th May. The plan is now to engage with her when 
in post, and to build a relationship. 
 
Review of Kingston iCope Service 
The review is still operational. In addition to the marketing via online and conventional channels, 
advertising on Radio Jackie took place from 24th – 31st April. This generated a further 10 surveys, 
making 44 in all. A discussion on effectiveness and value for money represented by this channel is 
invited; also on how long the project should continue to gather data before analysis is attempted. 
 
Review of young people's transition from CAMHS to Adult Services 
A workshop was organised to develop a research question and a stakeholder analysis. The research 
question is  
 
“What are the issues in the transition of young people from childrens’ to adult mental health 
services in the Royal Borough of Kingston?” 
 
Work has been undertaken to establish a list of stakeholders. A stakeholder event is planned for 
June which will seek to shape the research question / project further, by asking questions like: 
 

 Is the scope of the project feasible? 

 Should the scope or the nature of the project be amended? 

 What information is necessary to deliver the project? 

 Who has information which is relevant to the delivery of the project? 

 What are the issues in obtaining that information? 

 Who has an interest in the outcome of the project? 

 Who has capabilities which would assist in the delivery of the project? 

 What risks and issues may arise in conducting the project? 

   
Provision of EUPD Services 
The update below is from Rachel Rowan (R&K CCG): 
 
“It is anticipated that the service will be fully operational from the beginning of July 19.  Whilst 
the team is not yet fully operational, recruitment has progressed and the posts have been 
appointed to with good internal candidates.  Some initial preparation work will be undertaken 
with clients during Q1 in readiness for full implementation in Q2. 
  
There is additional DBT training in May 19 and the Trust is working to enable the new appointees 
to attend this training in preparation for start in the new service. The lead psychologist is in post 
and Structured Clinical Management training is underway.  There has been a significant amount of 
pathway work done within the Kingston service” 
 


